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“Brother Tang, although you are now at the Merging Stage, the Merging Stage is easier to cultivate
compared to the Divide Stage, so why don’t you take this opportunity now to take some pills and
elixirs that are suitable for the Divide Stage, or even the Mahayana Stage?Instead, isn’t it a bit of a
wasted opportunity to focus on the seventh grade spirit stones?”

Wang Pi was right, Omi had to look far enough to only take things that were suitable for the closing
stage.

Unfortunately, how could Wang Pi know that Omi needed only spirit stones.

“Senior, pills suitable for the Separation Stage and even the Mahayana Stage, spirit medicines, these
are even more precious, so I won’t take them.If Senior is really willing to share some, why don’t you
grant me some seventh grade spirit stones.”

“Hahaha, Brother Tang, you’re too polite.”Wang Pi was touched, thinking to himself that Omi was
really a good man, other people would love to take better ones.

Wang Pi was in a good mood, since Omi was so polite, he couldn’t be stingy, and waved his big hand,
“In that case, you can take half of this pile of seventh grade spirit stones.”

“Ah, really?”

“Of course, but I’d like to remind you that although the seventh grade spirit stone is precious, it’s only
suitable for Body Closing Stage Immortals, and once you go beyond the Body Closing Stage in the
future, this seventh grade spirit stone will be chicken ribs.Are you really sure?”

“OK.”

“Okay then, you’re welcome to take half of it yourself.”
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Omi quickly took half of it.

Half was also enough, and these seventh grade spirit stones, which were obviously not divided, should
have just been dug out from somewhere, one whole piece at a time, back then, the aura would be
more sufficient.

“Thank you, Senior.”Omi said with a smile.

Half of the seventh grade spirit stones that Omi took away was enough to elevate even Mu Qianji,
Tang Huan, Lu Yuxi, and Yan Xingyi to the Divide Stage.There was even enough left over, and perhaps,
Omi could cultivate a few more Distraction Stages.

However, once Omi reached the Distraction Stage, the seventh grade spirit stone would be useless,
what was needed was an eighth grade spirit stone, and how rare the eighth grade spirit stone was, it
wasn’t even in Wang Shura’s treasure, Omi really didn’t know where he could find another eighth



grade spirit stone in the future.Omi could only hope that the future Nine Daoist Demon King’s spirit
stone cave had any spirit stones of eighth grade or higher.

Wang Pi put everything in the treasure into his storage bag.

“Haha, let’s go.”Wang Pi said.

“Good.”

Omi said in his heart, “Anyone who kills Wang Pi at this moment will be rich.”

However, killing a strong Four Thunderer was no small feat.

Soon, Omi returned to the Shura Clan’s home base.

“Brother Tang, make yourself at home, I won’t entertain you.”Wang Pi smiled, he was definitely in a
hurry to sort out the treasure, where would he have the time to gossip with Omi.

“No need to be polite, you’re busy, I’m also going to find those friends of mine.”

“Good, if you need anything, just tell me.By the way, from what I heard yesterday, you guys also want
to go to the Jedi Sea Valley in six months?”

“Of course, since you’re here and have heard the news, why not go along for the ride.”

“Then you’ll stay with us, and I’ll come with you then and have a care.”

“Thank you, Senior.”

“You’re welcome, make yourself at home.”

Wang Pi left in a panic, and Omi returned to their residence.

Lu Yuxi and Tang Huan were chasing and playing on the lawn.

“Omi, you’re back.”Mu Qianji was the first to see Omi and came up in a panic.

“Right.”

Everyone gathered around.

Asking, “Have you opened King Solo’s treasure?”

“Crap.”

“Can you tell me what happened?What treasures are there?”Everyone was curious to pursue the
matter.

Omi said, “I don’t know the specifics, I only saw that there were three heavenly flying swords, in
addition, there were several boxes of pills, I don’t know what kind of pills they were, but they must all
be extremely precious.There are also seventh grade spirit stones piled up in a corner, in short, a lot of
stuff.”



“Then, did Senior Wang Pi share something with you?”

“There, that pile of seventh-grade spirit stones, split half of it for me.”

“Ah, really.”

“Yes, now, we can refine it properly, and I’d like to congratulate all of you on the fact that you’re about
to be gloriously promoted to the distinction stage.”

“Uh, there’s that much?”

“Alright, enough gossip, I’ll go refine it first, then I’ll help you guys.”

Omi entered the room and went.

Everyone looked at Omi’s back for a moment of excitement.

Mu Qianji sighed and said, “Nowadays, we can’t get back that striving spirit we once had, we’re all
focused on the spirit stones instead of thinking about how to cultivate.”

“Haha, it would be foolish not to take such a good shortcut, why should we struggle to think about
cultivating on our own when we can obviously rely on spirit stones to do so.”Tang Huan said.

Mu Qianji laughed, “We can only say that we’re all thanks to Omi’s blessing, otherwise, we wouldn’t
know which corner nook we’re hanging around in right now.”

“Hehe.”

Omi took out a whole piece, about the size of a cow, and then began to refine it.

In less than half an hour, Omi finished refining it.

Omi’s realm soared straight up.

From the second stage of the Merging Stage, it soared to the first stage of the Divide Stage.

“Yay, finally the Divide Stage.”

Omi had gone through a lot of hardships over the past year or so in order to achieve this Divide
Divinity Stage.

“Alright, I’ve finished refining, whoever’s next, come in yourself.”

Mu Qianji entered the house second.

About an hour later, Mu Qianji soared straight up to the first stage of the Distraction Stage

Tang Huan was third, Yan Xinyi was third, and Lu Yuxi was fifth.

Just like that, by the afternoon, everyone had ascended to the first stage of the Separation Stage.



Except for Light Water, who was at the first stage of Mahayana because she had fused with Blue Fox
Lily’s infant, she was at the first stage of Mahayana, but she hadn’t fully fused and controlled it yet,
otherwise she was much stronger than Omi and the others.

“Congratulations guys.”Light Water congratulated, what she saw today, Light Water was also
incredible, they used to say how hard it was to cultivate, but seeing them soar like this, how it felt like
it was hard.

Omi said, “Light Water, I’ll ask Senior Wang Pi later to see if there are any pills in that treasure of his
that will help you fuse with your infant and thoroughly blend the soul of the Blue Fox Lily.”

“Thank you, Tang Shao.”Light Water was delighted, if there was, that would be great, otherwise, Light
Water would probably need at least eighty or ninety years, or even a hundred years, before he could
bring out the strength of the Blue Fox Lily and become a true first stage of the Mahayana stage.

Omi smiled heedlessly and said, “This trip to the Sea of Death, we finally didn’t come in vain, we’re all
at the First Order of Separation.Moreover, I still have some of my Seventh Grade Spirit Stones left
over, so I can still speed into a few more divisions when I have the chance in the future.”

Mu Qianji said, “You can consider saving some for Xia Xiaoxin, she is the mother of the Little White
Dragon after all.”

“For the sake of her taking care of the Little White Dragon for me, the next time you see her, give her
this opportunity, hahaha.Who else do you guys have to recommend?I can probably recreate about five
more distractions.”
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